Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Local Authority Designated Officer (LADO) referrals regarding children’s homes
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1 Please provide a list of all children’s homes within your local authority area, including the operator.
Answer:
	Provider Type

	Operator 
	Setting Name

	Children's Home
	Local Authority
	Wigston Lane Community Home

	Children's Home
	Private

Changing lives
	Chalk house 

	Children's Home
	Local Authority
	Pine Lodge

	Children's Home
	Local Authority
	Tatlow Road Community Home

	Children's Home
	Private

United children services 
	The Laurels

	Children's Home
	Private

VALs community
	Ivie Lodge

	Children's Home
	Voluntary

Leicester YMCA
	Park House

	Children's Home
	Local Authority
	Dunblane Avenue Community Home

	Children's Home
	Private

Casaegis
	Pioneer House

	Children's Home
	Private

Paramount Children
	Bhrij House

	Children's Home
	Private

G & S Caring For CYP
	Bluebell House

	Children's Home
	Local Authority
	Netherhall Road Community Home

	Children's Home
	Local Authority
	Barnes Heath House Community Home

	Children's Home
	Private

Happy Homes
	The Grove

	Children's Home
	Private

Changing lives
	The Grayling

	Children's Home
	Private

Purple ash
	Garvey House


2 Please provide the number of referrals to the LADO made in the local authority in the calendar year 2022.
390 referrals were made to LADO from 01-01-2022 to 31-12-2022

3 Please provide the number of referrals to the LADO made in relation to each children’s home in the year 2022.
This information is exempt from release under Section 43 (2) of the FOI Act as it is commercially sensitive information and would be likely to prejudice the running of children’s homes named. 
The Council considers that release could result in reputational damage to providers and such damage may result in media interest, could affect staffing and ultimately impact on the care provided to the children and young people in these placements. 
It is also not in the interest of the Council, nor the public interest, to put the viability of care homes at risk. 
Whilst we are not providing the exact numbers per home, there are a range of mechanisms to scrutinise the practice and concerns in the home and as a local authority we work closely with the homes, placing social workers and police where necessary to ensure the safety and wellbeing of the children in these homes. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
